
 
 
 
 
 
 

Division of Child Care & Early Childhood Education 
P.O. Box 1437, Slot S150, Little Rock, AR 72203‐1437 

P: 501.320.3971  
 

We Care. We Act. We Change Lives. 
humanservices.arkansas.gov 

 

Notice of Incident 

Date of Incident: 5/22/2022 
Date Reported to DCCECE: 5/23/2022 
 
Agency Name: Elizabeth Mitchell Centers 
Agency Number: 156  
Type of Facility: PRTF  Facility License Type: Regular 
 
Type of Incident: Emergency Room visit 
 
Incident Description: On 5/22/2022, at approximately 1543 hours, client  was outside playing 
when he complained to staff, he was itching all over “really bad.”   was immediately taken inside 
the building to be assessed by the medical staff.  Once inside,  complained of a shortness of 
breath.   face became very red, and he began to kick his legs and fling his arms.  Staff 
immediately called for MEMS.  Staff and medical personnel continued to attempt to calm  and 
assist him with breathing techniques until MEMS arrived.  MEMS arrived on campus and 
transported  to Arkansas Children’s Hospital (ACH) Emergency Department.  ACH medical 
personnel treated  with (2) two IM EPI injections, (2) two rounds of Albuterol, Benadryl, and a 
steroid shot.  It is believed that  was bitten/stung by something while he was playing outside, 
causing an allergic reaction.   was admitted to ACH for continued observation and is listed in 
stable condition.   guardian was notified about this incident.  As always, do not hesitate to 
contact me if you need any additional information. 
 
 
Agency’s Interim Corrective Action: Client transported to ACH via MEMS. 
 
 
Licensing Specialist Assigned:  C.DeBoer 
Licensing Supervisor Assigned: 5/22/2022 
 

 
Child Abuse Hotline (Only applies to maltreatment incidents)  

Was the Hotline Called:No. Was it accepted?N/A  Outcome: N/A 

Assigned Investigator: N/A 
 
 
Date of DCCECE’s Follow-up: 5/24/2022  Type of Follow-up: Email 
 



 
 

 

 

Details from Follow-up: Received email from Risk Mgmt. Eric Knowles: Client discharged from 
ACH yesterday (5/23/2022) and returned to Destiny House.  Client is not showing any ill effects as 
a result of this incident. 
 

 

  




